ANNEX 1

· Direct Payments Scrutiny Review 

On 17 October, the Cabinet agreed to endorse the Cabinet Member’s response to the Social & Community Services Scrutiny Committee’s recommendations as set out below:
R1. This Committee recommends that direct payments are further embedded within the culture of social and community services. Through induction, training and corporate communication, the message needs to be one of understanding and support of the system until it is part of mainstream Directorate operations. These changes need reflecting in Directorate Service Plans.
Yes agreed and supported.
Implications for cost of mandatory annual training and officer time to run and manage these.
R2. This Committee recommends that the new post of Direct Payments Development Worker becomes the strategic driver for direct payments within social and community services and they establish an effective means of communication between front-line staff and senior management. 
Yes agreed and this was always the intention of this post. 
Need to bear in mind that this post is only funded for two years.
R3. This Committee recommends that the Direct Payments Champions Group is revitalised to fulfil its original intention of sharing good practice and pushing forward the direct payments agenda amongst Directorate officers. It is recommended that this is led by the new Development Worker. 
We are reviewing the role of the Champions and the Champions Group - review is being led by the development worker.
R4. This Committee recommends that greater emphasis is placed on direct payments during the induction process for new staff and that annual refresher training sessions are made compulsory for all staff connected to direct payments.
Yes agreed - and this will be one of the priorities for the new development worker - with mandatory training sessions for all adult care managers and social workers starting in Jan 2007 with annual mandatory annual refresher courses. As with R1 - Implications for cost of mandatory annual training and officer time to run and manage these.
R5. This Committee recommends that the social and community services Directorate publish a risk assessment of the impact of increasing the number of service users receiving direct payments. This should include the impact on care managers, County Council finance teams, the DPIASS, carers and potential care providers. 
